
 

  

 
Public Hearing to Amend City’s FY 2019-2020 Annual Action Plan 

To Reflect the Intended Uses of Additional HUD Funding to Address COVID-19 

The City of Raleigh will hold a public hearing on a draft amendment to the one-year Annual Action 
Plan (AAP) for 2019-2020. The meeting will be held Tuesday May 5, at the City Council evening 
meeting after 7:00 p.m.  

The Annual Action Plan guides City expenditures of federal Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG), HOME Investment Partnership (HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) funds.   

The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) is providing additional CDBG 
and ESG funds to the City to help address the impacts of COVID-19, with a particular focus on 
the needs of the City’s low-income population affected by the coronavirus outbreak.  The 
comment period on the proposed Annual Action Plan amendment is from April 30 – May 5.   

For more information, contact the City of Raleigh Community Development Division at 919-996-
4330 or email CD.info@raleighnc.gov. The draft Annual Action Plan amendment will be available 
on the city web site by April 30 at www.raleighnc.gov. Written comments on the amendment can 
be sent to CD.Info@raleighnc.gov or mailed to Housing and Neighborhoods Department, P.O. 
Box 590, Raleigh, NC 27602 through May 5.  Instructions on how to participate in the virtual 
public hearing will be on the City’s website.  
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